New familial breast cancer NICE guidance

You will probably be aware that NICE have issued new Familial breast cancer guidelines (CG164). These guidelines are more complex from a secondary and tertiary care point of view than their predecessors, and have generated media coverage, particularly relating to the use of Tamoxifen as prophylaxis.  However, from a primary care perspective it remains relatively straightforward. 
If any of the following criteria are met the patient should be referred to secondary care. If none of these criteria are met the patient is likely to be at population risk and need not be referred.

· One first degree female relative diagnosed with breast cancer <40 years

· One first degree male breast cancer diagnosed with breast cancer at any age

· One first degree relative with bilateral breast cancer where the first primary was diagnosed <50 years

· Two first degree relatives, or one first degree and one second degree relative diagnosed with breast cancer at any age

· One first degree or second degree relative diagnosed with breast cancer at any age and one first degree or second degree relative diagnosed with ovarian cancer at any age (one of these should be a first degree relative)

· Three first degree or second degree relatives diagnosed with breast cancer at any age

· Seek advice if Jewish family history

· 2 or more female relatives diagnosed with breast / ovarian cancer on paternal side of the family
· Any unusual / associated cancers (prostate, melanoma, pancreatic, endometrial, renal, thyroid, sarcoma or osteosarcoma, glioma, childhood adrenocortical tumours)

If there is a known gene mutation within the family (usually BRCA1 or BRCA2 but may be others) then refer directly to the Yorkshire Regional Genetics Service.
Tamoxifen

Tamoxifen prophylaxis can only be used for patients above population risk. 

Those eligible for Tamoxifen prophylaxis will only identified in secondary care or tertiary care, not in primary care. 

Once they have been identified, then information will be sent in the clinic letter, or as a supplementary sheet, and a kind request made to the GP to prescribe.
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